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 INSTRUCTIONS FOR STUDENTS ARRIVING WITHOUT A VALID NEGATIVE COVID-19 
TEST CARRIED OUT IN THE CZECH REPUBLIC  

(COUNTRIES NEEDING A COVID-19 TEST FOR ENTRY) 
Dear Students 

Please read and follow the following instructions carefully: 
• once you arrive, please register at the main reception desk in building AB, which is open 24/7 

• you will get the keys to a temporarily assigned room – building D, 5th floor  

• you must undertake a test for COVID-19 in the Czech Republic as soon as possible. Accommodation 

services have to inform the Regional hygiene station about the result within 72 hours of your arrival.  

• those of you arriving without a valid negative test will receive a welcome pack including: 

reimbursement for the Covid-19 test (the maximum amount of reimbursement is 1 756 CZK), hand 

sanitizer, cloth face mask, university merchandise, International Contact Point Office services 

including personal support at meetings, on-campus psychologist, general practitioner, information 

services and interpretation. 

• please inform the reception desk if you had the test already at Prague Airport (reimbursement is also 

possible, but only for the standard test for 1 756 CZK – results done in 24 hours). 

• you can undertake the test at Fakultní nemocnice Ostrava-Poruba (hospital near campus), more 

information can be found HERE  

• before going for the test, you have to register HERE (personal identification number is your passport 

number) 

• testing office is open from 7 am to 3 pm 

• test costs 1 756 CZK and it is possible to pay by credit card  

• if you need any assistance, please contact the International Contact Point Office, e-mail: 

kamila.pokorna@vsb.cz, kristina.hoblikova@vsb.cz, barbora.stivarova@vsb.cz 

• please keep the receipt of payment for reimbursement 

• once you get the test results, you have to bring it to the Accommodation Office, where it will be 

reimbursed. Then you can move to your assigned room. 

• until you know your test results, your free movement will be restricted. You can leave your 
accommodation to travel to purchase food and basic necessities, medications, travel to a doctor, 
travel to school or to attend urgent official matters, or to a post office.  Limitation of the free 
movement of persons mainly covers:  

✓ restrict your presence in publicly accessible places to the minimum time required 
✓ when in contact with others, please maintain a safe distance of at least two meters 
✓ do not attend any public events, do not visit restaurants, gyms or fitness centres, etc.   
✓ do not accept visitors in your room 
✓ use a face mask to cover your mouth and nose every time you leave the room 

• if you have a positive test result, please inform the staff of the Accommodation Office immediately 
on the phone: +420 596 996 152. You will receive an email with instructions to follow. 

• please be aware of the fact that the receptionists will be checking compliance with the rules  

 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

Your Accommodation Services 
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